
20 Observer, Thursday, February 22, 2018 BIH-EO1-S2

U n i ve rs i ty
hits music
t h e ra py
high note

YOUR EDUCATION NEWS

A SUCCESSFUL project in
Essex that was found to
benefit people with
dementia and their carers
has been presented at a
national music therapy
conference.

The Cambridge Institute
for Music Therapy Research
(CIMTR), at Anglia Ruskin
University, partnered with
Saffron Hall, in Saffron
Walden, to offer weekly
music therapy sessions for
people with dementia and
their carers. Pilot data from
the first ten weeks showed
extremely high (100 per cent)
satisfaction levels among
participants.

Researchers at CIMTR
found that all participants
enjoyed singing together,
sharing their experiences
and playing instruments
together. Several
respondents also indicated
the sessions left them feeling
“full of joy” and surprised at

what they could achieve.
The Together in Sound

project was presented at the
biennial conference of the
British Association for Music
Therapy at the Barbican,
London, taking place on
February 16-18.

Anglia Ruskin University
academics also presented on
issues such as mental health;
how music therapy can help
the rehabilitation of stroke
patients; autism spectrum
disorder; and music and the
brain.

The conference also
featured a screening of the
new documentary
‘Operation Syncopation’
based on Professor Amelia
Oldfield’s research for
children with autism
spectrum disorder.

The documentary won the
Silver Punt award at the
recent Cambridge Film
Festival.

Researchers at CIMTR are

working with international
collaborators and partners to
further explore the benefits
of music therapy on
dementia sufferers.

Professor Helen Odell-
Miller OBE, Professor of
Music Therapy at Anglia
Ruskin University, said: “In

areas like Saffron Walden the
percentage of the population
with dementia is well above
the national average and our
partnership with Saffron Hall
on this initiative was ground-
breaking.

“We are delighted that it
has made a positive

difference to the wellbeing of
some of the participants.

“Our aim now is to
collaborate with
organisations at home and
abroad to ensure that
research into this area can
improve as many lives as
possible.

“Anglia Ruskin is carrying
out a wide range of research
within the field of music
therapy which touches on a
whole spectrum of issues. It
is great to see so many of our
academics being able to
present their world-leading
work at this national event.”

Research by Anglia Ruskin University music therapists is presented at confe re n ce

Best costume went to Sam Corbett, Year 7, who dressed as
Aragog, Hagrid’s spider friend

The theme for the evening, sponsored by the PTA, was
Fantastic Beasts

HUNTING for beasts and
making dragon eggs were on
the timetable for an unusual
school day.

Harry Potter Book Night
saw schools, libraries and
book stores up and down the
country celebrate the 20th
anniversary of the popular
book series by JK Rowling.

At Forest Hall School, in
Stansted, students from all
year groups as well as local
primary school pupils
indulged in everything
Hogwarts for an evening.

The theme for the evening,
sponsored by the PTA, was
Fantastic Beasts, with stalls
set up offering face-painting,
potions, make your own
dragon egg crafts, table
quidditch, sweets book stall
by Sawbridgewords and
refreshments including
butter beer and Hagrid’s

rock cakes make by Year 8
students.

Students were given a
Marauder’s Map of activities
and a Fantastic Beast hunt
following clues around the
hall and library.

Floating candles and
Platform 9¾ added to the
magic of the evening.

Sarah Wedgbrow, librarian
and English teacher, said:
“This is the second year we
have organised this event
and we’re already planning
to make next year bigger and
better!

“It’s always great fun to
see so many fans of the
books come together to
promote a love of reading.”

Best costume went to Sam
Corbett, Year 7, who dressed
as Aragog, Hagrid’s spider
friend who lives in the
Forbidden Forest.

Spellbinding evening
as book fans celebrate
all things Harry Potter


